___STATEN ISLAND ADVANCE mWEDNESDAY, MARCH 4, 1987

, ~ ADVANGE PHOTO/ TONY CARANNANTE
Listening to the gocd news are, left to right, Richard Buegler, president of the Protectors of the Pine

Oak Woods; Marilyn Mammano, director of the Staten Island office of the Department of City Planning;
Mary Ellen Bennett, parkway study project director, and Thomas A. Paulo, Greenbelt administrator.

I's good news
DEC opening
field office
on Island

By CARL CAMPANILE
ADVANCE STAFF WRITER

Staten Islanders will no longer
be frustrated with having to call
state officials outside the borough
to discuss environmental prob-
lems.

The state Department of Envi-
ronmental Conservation is open-
ing a field, .office at. the Stden
Island. Developmental Center: in
Willowbrook to streamline “wet-




